
 

SVJFAC 

General Meeting 

November 19, 2009 

 
President Sherry Leon called the meeting of November 19, 2009 to order at 7:06 p.m. 

 

Elections 

o The nominations are reviewed for each Board position. 
o The voting process is reviewed. 

o Nominated candidates are given time for introduction and questions 
submitted by the general membership in attendance. 

o Ballots are collected for tallying while the remainder of the general meeting is 

carried forth 
 
Secretary’s Report –Jody Kopriva  

• Laura Wise made a motion to approve the minutes from the October 21, 2009, 

general meeting.  Bob Wise seconded the motion and it passed unanimously.  The 
minutes are approved and will be filed. 

 

Treasurers Report –Nino Marchionda 

• Opening Balance- $ 56,126.06 
• Review of Deposits and Expenses 
• Ending Balance - $ 49,790.45 

• Donna Sever made a motion to approve the Treasurer’s Report that was seconded by 
John Siwiak the motion passed and the report will be filed. 

 

Finance Report –Al Sanderbeck-absent 

• No report 
 

Communication Report –Kelley Morrone 

• Yearbooks- 
o Being printed 
o Yearbook handout scheduled for 12/8/09 from 6:00-8:00 PM – email will be 

sent to membership with detailed information 

 

Auxiliary Report –Bob O’Neill 
� Left over cash and carry apparel will be offered for sale soon.  Email will be sent to 

membership with details 
 

Capital Campaign Report- Bob Wise 

• Graham Park  

o Meeting with Township regarding field conditions/drainage system issues 
o Graham Park fields will be winterized 
o Lacrosse will be practicing at Linder field and playing games at Graham Park 

 

Facility Report –Virg Palumbo 

� Completed retraction of fields 
� Presented the raiders Blue Super Bowl trophy  

 

Vice Presidents Report – Kyle Snyder 
• Updates on corporate sponsorship program/signs-all scoreboard signs have been 

sold.  Thanks to all of our corporate sponsors this season.  Please support all of 

SVJFAC sponsors-links can be found on the SVJFAC website 

 



Football Report –John Kristobak 

• Equipment sent to Riddell for reconditioning 

• Reviewed all SVJFC teams that made it to the playoffs and Super Bowl! 
Congratulations to Virg Palumbo and the Super Bowl Champion Raiders Blue team! 

• Special recognition of players that have played with SVJFAC for 6 or more seasons 
• Special thanks to all the coaches for a great season 

• Presentation of the 2nd Annual Football Coaching Leadership Award to Virg Palumbo-
as voted on by all football head coaches 

 

Cheerleading Report – Laura Wise 

• all cheer uniforms have been returned 
• Presentation of the 2nd Annual Cheer Coaching Leadership Award to Cherie Altsman-

as voted on by all cheer head coaches 

• Presentation of special gift to outgoing president Sherry Leon in recognition of all of 
her years of service to SVJFAC 

 

Presidents Report- Sherry Leon 

� Sherry thanked all current SVJFAC board members and gave special recognition to 
outgoing members for their contributions over the years 

 

Concession Report –Kim Byrne 

• Review of concessions sales to date 
• Information has been organized to help the transition with the new concessions 

coordinator 

• The stand has been winterized 
• Thank you to all who helped with the concession stand this season, especially: Lori 

Musto, Sheri Snyder, Connie Kaiser, Erin Sanderbeck and team concession stand 
managers 

 

Election Results: 

• President - Kyle Snyder  

• Vice-President - Bob O'Neill   

• Recording Secretary - Kelley Morrone   
• Treasurer - Nino Marchionda  
• Football Coordinator - John Kristobak  
• Cheer Coordinator - Laura Wise  

• Communications Coordinator - Sue Gondringer   
• Finance Coordinator - Yolanda Veney  
• Facilities Coordinator - Jay Maier  
• Concessions Director - vacant  
• Auxiliary Member - Chris Border 

 

New Business 

• None 

Old Business 

• None 
 
There was a motion to adjourn the meeting made by Jim Sorace and seconded by Lori 

Musto.  The motion passed and the meeting was adjourned at 8:28 p.m. 
 
 


